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At A Glance
iscal year 2022 was another
successful year for the Housing
Authority of the City of Vidalia.

While many new challenges surfaced in and
around our community, the Vidalia Housing
Authority continued to meet and exceed its
goals.

Homelessness has become a hot topic for
many in our community.  We have seen the
population rise, and the challenge for law
enforcement and property owners has been
frustrating.  Many community leaders have held
stakeholders’ meetings to try and pursue a
solution.  Various concepts have been explored
and different philosophies have been aired.
While a specific solution remains to be found,
various property owners have begun to help by
clearing and cleaning their vacant lots.

The Housing Authority has been
invested in attempting to help solve this
problem.  While the Faircloth Amendment (a
provision of the Quality Housing and Work
Responsibility Act of 1998 that prevents any net
increase in public housing stock from the
original number of units as of October 1, 1999)
prevents the Housing Authority from pursing
new developments, we have partnered with the
Department of Community Affairs, and Georgia
Balance of State Continuum of Care to explore
various funding mechanisms that the
community could capture to help.  The
Authority has met with DCA and HUD on
multiple occasions and will continue to do so in
the future.

This challenge is complex due to the
countless issues that cause it.  It’s simply not a
housing issue, but one that entails mental health,
substance abuse, and economic opportunity.
The Housing Authority of the City of Vidalia
will continue to work on eliminating this issue
from our community, regardless of how

challenging.  Our efforts to serve the community
to the best of our ability will always remain a
top priority.

Modernizing our Inventory
he modernization of our inventory
continues to move forward.
During the past year, we obtained
bids to renovate our bathrooms.

This work included the installation of new
bathroom fixtures, accessories and tile.  The
existing bathrooms were dated (last renovated in
1990’s) and were in need of renovation.

The Authority procured and received
bids by multiple general contractors for the
renovations.  The lowest bid came in at roughly
$24,000 per bathroom, which the Authority
deemed excessive.  This estimate was for a 90
square foot bathroom.  After review of the bids,
the Authority thought it would better protect tax
dollars to perform the work as a “Force
Account.”  This avenue is possible if the
Authority is designated as a High Performer and
is shown capable to manage the contracts.  The
Authority asked for the Department of Housing
and Urban Development’s blessing and they
approved, since the Housing Authority has
regularly been designated as a High Performer.
This decision will save over $8,000 per
bathroom, totaling $611,000 for the life of the
project.  This path forward, while is more work
for the Authority, is more prudent and
responsible.

After bathroom renovations, the
Authority will begin renovating all kitchens
developing and a new community center to
better serve our residents.



- 2 -
 “Providing and maintaining safe, quality housing in a cost effective manner.”

HOUSING AUTHORITY OF THE CITY OF VIDALIA
FISCAL YEAR 2022 ANNUAL REPORT

T T

T

Partnerships
   he  Housing Authority continues to
prioritize partnerships within and
around the community.

As discussed in previous reports, the
Authority has placed an emphasis on security
camera monitoring and security lighting
throughout the Authority.  We have partnered
with the Vidalia Police Department, the Toombs
County Sheriff’s Office, the Georgia Bureau of
Investigations and the District Attorney’s Office
in multiple ways.

As of May 22, 2023 the Housing
Authority was subpoenaed to testify in a tragic
double homicide.  The Vidalia Housing
Authority’s surveillance equipment played a
role in helping convict the suspect on over 15
counts.  This video, while extremely graphic
and unnerving, was critical in capturing the
events.

The Authority remains committed in
keeping our residences safe.  We plan to
implement more improvements in lighting and
security surveillance in the future while
ensuring privacy is being maintained.

The Authority also has partnering with
the Microlife Institute, the Toombs County
Development Authority and the Georgia
Conservancy in performing a Housing
Assessment for our community.  Multiple
Stakeholders met to discuss the topic in hopes of
providing solutions and alternatives as it relates
to housing for its citizens.  The survey will be
multi-faceted and implemented over the next
year.

Financially Fit
    he Housing Authority of the

City of Vidalia continues to build on
the solid financial foundation built

years ago.  The Authority continues to secure
multiple grants to help fulfill its mission while
remaining fiscally conservative.

 Over the last Fiscal Year, the
Authority’s reserves grew over 15%.  The
Authority finished with a budget surplus and
will use it to supplement the capital fund
expenditures throughout the year.

 While our expenses increased
dramatically, the Authority was able to
maintain a positive net position for the year.
The Authority’s revenues outpaced the
expenses for the year.

The Authority will continue to
financially manage conservatively in order to
be able to provide for the tenants we serve.

PHAS Score
he Housing Authority just

underwent an assessment by the
Department of Housing and Urban

Development.  This assessment scores the
Authority in four categories: Physical
Condition, Financial Condition, Management
Capability, and Capital Fund Management.  The
Authority scored a 94 under this assessment.
This makes the Authority a High Performer for
the 11th consecutive year.
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By the Numbers

$314,753
was awarded to help modernize the Vidalia
Housing Authority.  This funding consisted of
the 2020 Capital Fund Grant.

12
units went under modernization under FY2021
funding, due to the Capital Funding Program.
This includes the purchase of all materials and
labor for bathroom renovations.

252
citizens benefiting from City of Vidalia Housing
Authority.

139
applicants and pending applications the
Authority has received.

0
Evictions during pandemic

$17,016
Average gross income of the tenants living in
the Vidalia Housing Authority.

2.60
Average household size.

45
Average head of household age.

4
Average residency in years

20
Total handicapped/disabled persons

31%
Percentage increase in Total Tenant Revenue

27%
Percentage increase in Expense from FY2021.
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